Arundel C of E School

The school has had no Covid cases, however, has seen a rise in close contact with 9-10 students on average per week
home schooling. The school is providing work for these students to complete at home.

Year 5 recently took part in the Goblin challenge at Goodwood racetrack and had a car placed 4™ out of 50 karts.
Also have taken the whole of year 5 to Angmering Oval racetrack, so they all had a chance to drive the Karts.

Years 3 to 6 have swimming lessons once a week at the Lido.

The school is having issues with drop off and collections and concerns with children’s safety. Cars are turning around
to comeback down Jarvis Road, also concerns with the speed some parents are driving at. To prevent cars coming up
to the school, teachers are manning a temporary barrier during drop off and collections. This issue was discussed at
Traffic and Access working group.

Arundel - Ford Cycle Path

School children will be conducting a survey at Ford Station. (Survey being provided by Andy Batty)

National Project

18 schools nationally and ACE is one of them are taken part.

The school will provide feedback to government on teaching techniques and learning abilities; the subject is fossils
and have linked up with Arundel Museum.

Proposed Future Developments

Permanent single lane Running track around the perimeter of the sports field App. Planning permission with WSCC —
the school has already received funding for this project.

Nursery (2 classrooms / canteen and kitchen) Planning permission granted last year at present being quoted 200k
which is well above budget. Other avenues being look at.

Very early stages exploring the idea and dream of Andrew’s for a through school (Yr. R—Yr.11)



